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He that goeth forth and weepeth bearing precious 
seed shall doubtless come again with rejoicing, 
bringing his sheaves with him.—Psa. 126-6. 

Lic. Bert Cann preached in the Reformed 
Baptist Church at Port Maitland, N. S., Sunday 
morning, June 3rd. 

Lic. Miss Grace M. Sanders led the prayer 
service on Wednesday night, May 30th, in the 
Reformed Baptist Church at Port Maitland, 
N. S. She was spending the week with Mrs. 
Alvin Perry. 

We have heard indirectly that Rev. Hollis 
Kimball has gone to Lubec, Maine, to hold a 
tent meeting there. 

Lic. H. J. S. Blaney is engaged in a tent 
meeting at Brookville, N. B. He is being assist- 
ed by his father-in-law, Rev. Henry Mosher. 

Rev. H. C. Archer preached his farewell 
sermons at Beals, Me., on Sunday, June 3rd. 
He and Mrs. Archer go to Beulah Camp Ground 
on June 13th, to remain until after the Camp 
Meeting. 

A letter from Rev. Dr. Peter Wiseman of 
Ottawa, president of Annesley College, states 
that he is severing his connection with the 
college and is going into general evangelism for 
the coming year and is open for calls to that 
work. We had Dr. Wiseman as our evangelist 
last year at Beulah camp-meeting and found 
him to be a good worker and excellent teacher 
of gospel truth, as many who heard him can 
also testify.—H. S. D. 

The pastor of Moncton Church baptized 
five candidates on Sunday night, June 10, and 
at a business meeting of the church on Tuesday 
night following, the names of nine persons were 
voted on and received as prospective church 
members. They will be given the right hand of 
fellowship on Sunday, June 17th. 

Lic. Geo. Delong is assisting Miss Grace 
Saunders in special meetings at Woods Har- 
bour, N. S. 

PERSONALS 

Mrs. Clayton Churchill of Port Maitland, 

N. S., is again a patient at the Yarmouth hos- 
pital. She underwent a very serious major 
operation on Thursday, the last day of May. 
We request the prayers of God’s people for her 
recovery. 

Ht. S. Thurston, wife and children of Tus- 

caloosa, Ala., arrived in Sandford, N. S., Sat- 

urday, June 2nd, to spend the summer with 
his mother, Mrs. Howard Thurston. 

Miss Bessie Churchill, who has been resid- 
ing in Allston, Mass., was called home on ac- 
count of the serious illness of her mother. 

Lic. Bert Cann, who has been attending 
Annesley College at Ottawa, Ont., returned to 
Port Maitland,’ Thursday, May 31st. 

Mr. and Mrs. J. W. Sabine of Riverdale, 
N.S. spent the week-end and the holiday, 
June 4, with Mr. and Mrs. F. W. Sollows at 
Port Maitland, N. S. 

NOTICE 

The annual meeting of the General Mis- 
sionary Society of the Reformed Baptist Church 
of Canada will be held in the tabernacle at 
Beulah Camp Ground, Thursday, June 28th, at 

4 o'clock p.m. All members of Local Societies 
who have paid their dues are members of the 

General Society. Let there be a large attend- 
ance. 

P. J: TRAFTON, 

Secretary. 
Port Maitland, N. S. 

QUARTERLY MEETING OF DISTRICT 
NO. 1 

The Quarterly Meeting of District No. 1 
convened at Brookville, N. B., May 31-June 3, 
1934. 

The opening service was in charge of the 

president, Rev. H. L. Robertson, who spoke 
from I Thess. 3:12,13. He showed that God’s 

method of putting the heart upon a strong basis 

was to establish it in holiness. This was a 
fine sermyn on, the Second Blessing. 

‘The praise service on Friday afternoon 
was in charge of B. M. Colpitts. A wonderful 
time was enjoyed. Friday evening was given 
over to the Sunday School Association for their 
convention. 

Mrs. F. A. Watson had charge of the 

praise service on Saturday morning. This was 
another season of blessing. 

The business session was held on Saturday 
at 3 p.m. The following ministers were pres- 
ent: Revs. H. L. Robertson, J. A. Owens, S. A. 

Mullen, F. A. Watson, G. A. Rogers and Lic. 
H. S. Blaney. 

The officers elected were as follows :—- 
President—Lic. H. S. Blaney. 
Vice-President—Rev. H. L. Robertson. 

Secretary—Rev. G. A. Rogers. 
Highway Agent—Rev. F. A. Watson. 
Treasurer—Stanley Pryor. 
Devotional Committee—Lic. H. S. Blaney, 

B. Colpitts, S. Pryor and Mrs. Tompkins. 
Letters and verbal reports were given for 

the following churches: Fredericton, Royalton, 
Victoria, Millville, Maple Ridge, Middle South- 

ampton, Brookville, Hartland, Perth, Lower 

Brighton, Marysville and Fort Fairfield. Some 
had been converted and sanctified during the 

quarter. 

Rev. F. A. Watson reported for Highway. 
The secretary was instructed to write Sister L 
M. Keirstead a letter of sympathy and apprecia- 

tion, assuring her that the people of District 
No. 1 shall bear her up in prayer. 

A vote of thanks was extended to the 
Brookville church and community for their 
kind entertainment. 

Brothers Mullen and Watson urged that we 
keep the tent busy the next few months. Debec 
and Centreville were spoken of as favorable 

places. 

It was decided that the September Quar- 
terly was to be in Fort Fairfield. 

Rev. G. A. Rogers preached Saturday even- 
ing on the theme, “The Cost of Not Becoming 
Christ's Disciple.” The saints shouted the 
preacher through as he endeavored to drive the 

truth home. 
Sunday was one of the best days we have 

seen at a Quarterly for a long time. Brother 
Errol Watson had charge of the Love Feast 
and spoke on the words, “Who touched Me.” 
He showed how we must make contact and keep 

contact with Christ. The service ran through 

until twelve o'clock. The blessing of that ser- 
vice lingers yet. 

The president of the Alliance, Rev. F. A. 
Watson, preached a powerful sermon on Sun- 

day afternoon from Heb. 12:14. Every word 
seemed to be touched from above. Second 
Blessing Holiness is the kind of preaching that 

suits me from the crown of my head to the 
sole of my foot. This is the kind we got in 
that service. 

The closing service of the Quarterly and 
the opening service of the Revival was in charge 
of Evangelist Henry Mosher, Ohio. This was 
a very fitting and feeling message on the words 

of the psalmist, “No man cared for my soul.” 

The tent was filled to overflowing the last 

day. The preaching was of a high order and 
the singing was on the same plane. The Quar- 
terly was a time of blessing and of sowing of 
precious seeds. 

Respectfully yours, 
G. A. ROGERS, Secretary. 

BIRTHDAY SURPRISE 
Members of the Reformed Baptist Church 

and friends, to the number of 50, gathered at 
the home of Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Symonds 
and Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Smith, at Port 
Maitland, N. S., Monday evening, May 28, to 
felicitate Mrs. John Smith on the 54th anni- 
versary of her birth. It was a real surprise 
indeed. After extending congratulations, the 
evening was pleasantly spent in conversation 
and song. During an intermission a cake 
adorned wtih 54 lighted candles was presented 
to Mrs. Smith by her youngest son, John. 

The ladies had provided a dainty lunch of 
cake and ice cream which was enjoyed by all, 
after which the pastor, Rev. P. J. Trafton, pre- 
sented Mrs. Smith, on behalf of the company, 
a nice set of dishes; this was another complete 
surprise for our sister. She thanked her friends 
mm a few words for their kindness but words 
failed to express her appreciation. The company 
joined in singing “Blest Be The Tie That 
Binds,” then the pastor offered a closing 
prayer after which the company departed wish- 
ing her many happy returns. 

Mrs. Smith is a twin sister of Mrs. Seretha 
Churchill, who is a patient in the Yarmouth 
hospital. The church sent her congratulations 
in a letter of Christian sympathy containing a 
small gift of money. 

THANKS 
We take this opportunity to thank all those 

who have recently sent in their renewals, and 
pledges to the supplementary fund. And also 
to thank the brethren for getting renewals and 
new subscribers, Rev. F. A. Watson, Rev. H. 
L. Robertson, Lic. H. J. S. Blaney and Donald 
Cochrane. We appreciate your help and co- 
operation. We have received several articles. 
from our subscribers to be printed in The High- 
way, clippings from other papers, which we 
are glad to get, but have not had a chance to 
reprint them yet because we have had so much 
correspondence and many original articles which 
of course we print first. But the others will 
appear later. Thanks.—FEditor. 

NOTICE 
"Please send all correspondence for The 

Highway to Rev. H. S. Dow, Browns Flats, 
Kings Co., N. B., after June 24th to July 6th. 
Please send all material and items for next issue 
June 30th early to Moncton before the 24th, so 
the editor can prepare it for the press before 
he leaves for Beulah on the 25th.—Editor. 

Fe 

A GOOD WORKMAN LEAVES HIS POST 
OF DUTY 

An old friend, Mr. George Bedford, who 
has been the pressman of the machine on which 
The Highway has been printed for over twenty 
years, has recently had to leave his post of 
duty through illness, and will probably never 
return to it again. He also had been in the 
employ of The Times Company over 50 years. 
Some of our brethren who have been editors 
of The Highway will recognize his name. We 
will all have to surrender our posts of duty 
here, sooner or later, to someone else. No mat- 

ter how well we have filled that place someone 
else will fill it very soon. May the Lord help 
us to be ready to fill a better place which Jesus 
has gone to prepare for us.—Editor. 


